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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 
November 5, 2018 Meeting Minutes 

Present: Chairman Daniel Freitas, Vice Chairman Charles Murphy, Clerk Robert Espindola 
Town Administrator Mark Rees, and Administrative Assistant Vicki Paquette.  

Chairman Freitas called the meeting to order in the Town Hall Banquet Room at 6:36 p.m.  The 
meeting was recorded by Cable Access.  

A moment of silence was given for retired Town employees Roger Pinard and Steve Espindola, 
brother to Selectmen Espindola. 

MINUTES 

Mr. Murphy motioned to approve the minutes of the October 22, 2018 meeting, open session. 
Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

TOWN ADMINSTRATORS REPORT 

• Mr. Rees told the Board that the Town was successful in submitting the Green
Communities application by the October 26, 2018 deadline. Mr. Rees thanked School
Superintendent Dr. Baldwin and Public Works Superintendent Vinnie Furtado for their
hard work and assistance

• Mr. Rees updated the Board regarding the interviews for the new
Conservation/Sustainability Officer. The interview panel has completed their interviews
and will  meet with Mr. Rees to make their final selection

• The newly hired Building Commissioner, Kris White, started work on October 29, 2018
and has been quickly getting familiar with Fairhaven

• Town Hall custodian, Kevin Fournier and Mr. Rees met with Shaun Kane from About
Time Restorations, the company that maintains our town hall bell and clock. They
learned how the Town can manually operate the bell so that it can ring continuously for
one minute at the 11th hour on Veterans Day

• Human Resources Director, Anne O’Brien has been scheduling preliminary meetings
with the Town Unions

• Mr. Rees reminded the Board that Southeastern Regional Planning and Economic
Development (SRPEDD) will hold 2 public meetings to discuss the route 6 traffic study
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COMMITTEE LIAISON REPORTS 

• Mr. Murphy said the Sister City is currently having their Manjiro Festival in Tosahimizu,
Japan. The Town’s will be in 2019

• Mr. Murphy said the Commission on Disability will meet in November.
• Mr. Espindola congratulated the Cable Advisory and Local Cable Access Department for

their hard work putting on the Halloween Haunted Open House on October 24, 2018
• Mr. Espindola said the Dog Park Committee is making progress on finding a suitable

location
• Mr. Espindola announced that the CGI videos that are being produced for the Town are

nearly completed
• Mr. Freitas told the Board he attended the ribbon cutting for the Sea Green tax service

MARINE RESOURCES COMMITTEE 

Mr. Rees reminded the Board about the resignation of Chairman Freitas on the Marine Resources 
Committee. Selectman Espindola agreed to be the Selectman’s liaison for that committee and 
Chairman Freitas agreed to take over another committee as representative. 

Mr. Murphy made a motion to appoint Selectman Espindola to the Marine Resources Committee 
as the Selectman liaison. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Mr. Murphy made a motion to appoint Selectman Freitas to the Millicent Library Trustees and to 
accept the resignation of Selectman Espindola on this committee. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote 
was unanimous. (3-0) 

Mr. Murphy made a motion to appoint Selectman Freitas to the Southeastern Regional Transit 
Authority (SRTA) and to accept the resignation of Selectman Espindola on this committee. Mr. 
Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

OFF BROADWAY SCHOOL OF DANCE 

Mr. Murphy made a motion to approve the application from Off Broadway School of Dance for 
the use of the Town Hall auditorium for a dance recital on December 21-23, 2018. Mr. Espindola 
seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

WEDDING CEREMONY 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to approve the application for the use of Town Hall for a wedding 
rehearsal and ceremony for Kathryne Olsen and Ross Moniz on Friday, January 18, 2019 from 5-
6 and Saturday, January 19, 2019 from 3-6, to require the fees but waive the insurance binder. 
Mr. Freitas seconded. Mr. Murphy abstained because he is the officiant. Vote passed. (2-0-1) 
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GOAL SETTING WORKSHOP 

Selectmen discussed a new date and time for their goal setting workshop that was recently 
postponed on October 27, 2018. A new date and time was decided on of Sunday, November 11, 
2018 after the parade.  

TAX RATE CLASSIFICATION HEARING 

At 6:56 p.m. Chairman Freitas opened the public hearing for the Tax Classification. In 
attendance were the members of the Board of Assessors (BOA), Chairman Ronnie Manzone, 
Pam Davis, Ellis Withington, Assistant Assessor Delfino Garcia and Finance Director Wendy 
Graves. Ms. Graves passed out a spreadsheet showing the tax rates from 2003-2018 for the 
Board to see the comparisons. (Attachments A & B)  
Mr. Murphy made a motion to go with the BOA recommendation against residential Exemption. 
Mr. Espindola second. Vote was unanimous. (3-0).  
Mr. Murphy made a motion to go with the BOA recommendation against adopting a small 
commercial business exemption. Mr. Espindola second. Vote was unanimous. (3-0).  
Mr. Murphy made a motion to go with the BOA recommendation of a split tax rate with a 
minimum residential factor of .870137. Mr. Espindola second. Vote was unanimous. (3-0).  
There was no public comment. Chairman Freitas closed the public hearing at 7:02 p.m. 

ROGERS SCHOOL REVIEW OF PROPOSAL 

The Board met with Zachary Mayo from New England Preservation and Development, LLC. Mr. 
Mayo presented plans for the Rogers school to create 14 loft condo units and four period style 
houses on 10,000 square foot lots. Mr. Mayo showed the Board preliminary plans and said the 
plans will be developed further once he knows he can go forward. (Attachment C)Mr. Mayo 
assured the Board that he will be onsite for the construction. His project manager will be his 
grandfather, Michael Risstucia, who is an experienced builder in historical buildings. 

The Rogers Reuse Committee hired architect Stephen Kelliher to look over Mr. Mayo’s 
proposal. (Attachment D)  

Mr. Kelliher’s spoke to the Board and explained that he has many years of experience in 
rehabbing antique buildings .He handed out examples of his past work. (Attachment E)  Mr. 
Kelliher’s estimation is that Mr. Mayo’s project, although sound, is roughly 1 million dollars too 
low. Mr. Kelliher stated that he felt Mr. Mayo’s project can be good for the Town and will build 
the neighborhood up and not destroy it. He suggested that the Board require a performance bond 
to ensure that the work will be completed. Mr. Mayo presented a letter from local developer, 
Keith Silvia, explaining the cost per square foot for a residential house to be built. (Attachment 
F) Mr. Mayo feels Stephen Kelliher’s costs are higher based on the commercial rate for building.

Rogers reuse committee members, Doug Brady, Barbara Acksen and Gary Lavalette, told the 
Board the overall goal of the committee was to save Rogers School. They felt this was the best 
use of the building before the Town has to spend a lot of money. 
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Local Real Estate Agent and resident, Tim Evans, told the Board as President of the Fairhaven 
Historical Society he feels this is a great opportunity for the Town and a good use for Rogers 
School.  

Rogers reuse member, Nils Isaksen had a few questions for Mr. Mayo concerning the 
construction at Rogers School. 

Mr. Isaksen: How will the vehicles enter and exit while doing construction? 

Mr. Mayo: through Pleasant Street and straight to the highway. 

Mr. Isaksen: How will you contain the property? 

Mr. Mayo: with fencing, chain link, closed in, sealed off. After hours will have pad locks and 
motion sensor lights. 

Mr. Isaksen: How will you hide the condensers on the South Street side? 

Mr. Mayo: out of sight with landscaping 

Mr. Isaksen: What will you do with the trash during and after construction? 

Mr. Mayo: There will be dumpsters in the fenced in area. After, the household trash will be 
designated space hidden behind the building. 

Mr. Isaksen: Will you live there? 

Mr. Mayo: The property will have a condo association. Yes, I would like to live there. 

Selectman Espindola stated that he had a series of questions/answers for Mr. Mayo for 
consideration in advance of the meeting. (Attachment G) 

Finance Committee members Padriac Elliot and Robert Furtado had concerns about the overall 
costs of the project and would like to see a performance bond.  Project manager, Michael 
Ristuccia assured the Board that the lenders of this project will help to bring this to completion. 

Selectman Espindola stated he would like to see a performance bond or some sort of security and 
would never agree to selling by putting the Town at risk. Both Chairman Freitas and Selectman 
Murphy both agreed that they will do what they feel is in the best interest of the Town.  

The Chairman called for a short 2 minute recess at 8:12 pm 

At 8:14 pm Chairman Freitas reopened the meeting.  

RECCOMMENDATIONS FOR SPECIAL TOWN MEETING 

Mr. Rees reviewed the articles and motions for Special Town meeting with the Board. Resident 
Bernie Roderick stated his concerns to the Board for Article 9: Zoning bylaw amendment: 
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Consolidated Marijuana Zoning. Mr. Rees explained that any Town Meeting member can make 
an amendment on the Town meeting floor. Planning Board Member, Cathy Melanson, told the 
Board the Planning Board changed the language of the bylaw for the best interest of the Town. 

Mr. Murphy made a motion to support the Planning Board’s decision for Article 9: Zoning 
Bylaw Amendment: Consolidated marijuana zoning and move to adoption. Mr. Espindola 
seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Mr. Murphy made a motion for adoption for Article 10: Sale of Rogers School. Mr. Espindola 
seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Mr. Murphy made a motion for adoption for Article 11: Rezoning of Rogers School Property. 
Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Selectmen discussed Article 13: Petition the State legislature to change the package store/all 
alcohol license issued to Total Confections, LLC, 115 Huttleston Ave. Mr. Espindola feels that 
the Board should not defend this article. He is worried that this will set a precedence for anyone 
else who adds to their current license and then wants to change it. He has concerns that this could 
add to the number of marijuana licenses in the future. Cathy Melanson, owner of Total 
Confections explained to the Board that she would just like the opportunity to take the license 
way from the bakery. This won’t add to the marijuana licenses because it is already an existing 
license.  

Mr. Murphy made a motion for adoption for Article 14: Street Acceptance: Doane Court. Mr. 
Espindola seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

FREE CASH 

Finance Director, Wendy Graves, handed out a free cash estimate for FY 2018 to the Board. The 
Town’s certified free cash amount as of June 30, 2018 was 6,187,820.14. (Attachment H)  

Selectman Espindola feels the Town is in a good way and are very conservative and maybe the 
Town is in the position that it can afford to be a little less conservative next year. All Selectman 
thanked Wendy Graves and Town Accountant Anne Carreiro for their hard work.  

BASK INC 

Selectmen discussed the recent check from BASK, inc for $17,136.76 for the period ending 
September 30, 2018. Tim Keogh, president of BASK, Inc. was in attendance to meet with the 
Board and to explain that Bask did not request any tax credits or discounts from the Town. They 
hire local people to work for their company and have a commitment to the community. Their 
goal is to continue to be a quiet success in town. (Attachment I)   
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OTHER BUSINESS 

• Mr. Murphy reminded residents about the Veterans Day Parade, this Sunday, November
11, 2018

• Mr. Murphy reminded everyone to vote on Tuesday, November 6, 2018
• Mr. Espindola told the Board he recently attended the Father’s Day Road race banquet.

The organizers of the race gave away over $20,000 in awards, mostly back to Fairhven.
Over the past years of the race more than $250,000 has been donated back to the
community

• Mr. Espindola reminded residents about the Bells of Remembrance and Veteran Day.
Town Hall will ring the bell for one minute on Veterans Day at 11:00 am

• Chairman Freitas showed stickers that were donated anonymously that say “I VOTED,”
he encouraged everyone to “get out and vote” and he will be happy to see everyone
wearing their sticker

At 8:45 pm Mr. Murphy made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was 
unanimous. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Vicki Paquette 
Administrative Assistant 
(Approved 11/19/2018) 

Documents appended: 
A: Tax Rates 2003-2018 
B: Tax Rate Classification FY19 
C: New England Preservation and Development proposal 
D: Stephen Kelliher Architects Proposal 
E: Projects completed by Stephen Kelliher Architects 
F: Letter from Builder Keith Silvia 
G: Selectman Espindola’s Questions/Answers  
H: Free Cash estimate FY 2018 
I: Letter from BASK,Inc. 
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